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DENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
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MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  BE HELD ON
MONDAY NOVEMBER 10TH 2014

IN THE JUBILEE HALL AT 7.30pm
Present: 
Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman),  Matt Lunn (Vice Chairman),  Robert Rous, Mary Mann,  Doris Dearing, Nick Watts, RebeccaSmith

County Councillor Stephen Burroughes attended from 8.15

Members of the Public: 6




Clerk: Ruth Hart
1. APOLOGIES: PC K. Mann, K Whitbread,
2. TO CONFIRM AND SIGN MINUTES OF MEETING SEPTEMBER 9TH:  These were confirmed and signed as a true record
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Cllr Wardley; DCC, Suffolk Constabulary, Cllr Mann; Village Hall, Cllr Dearing; Sports Club, land relating to Item 4 (iii), Cllr Lunn; Sports Club, Robert Rous; Village Hall, Church, DCC, Sports Club, land relating to Item 4(iii), Nick Watts; Village Hall, land relating to Item 4 (iii)
4.
REPORTS: 
(i) PC Kevin Mann from the Framlingham Safer Neighbourhood Team sent the following short report:-
 CRIME UPDATE
There has been one reported Crime from 1ST Sept - 1st Nov 2014

Brief summary of these are as follows:

1 X Drink Drive Offence

For the same period in 2013 there were 4 reported crimes in DENNINGTON

HOW DOES THIS COMPARE WITH OTHER TOWNS WITHIN THE SUFFOLK COSTAL AREA DURING THE SAME TIME PERIOD (Nov 2014)?
FRAMLINGHAM            19                       

BADINGHAM                  1   

            

SAXTEAD                       1  

EARL SOHAM                0                  

(ii) C.Cllr S. Burroughes’ full report can be found on the website.  In summary the report covers:-

· Fanstatstic results in Early Years and Keystage 1 education
· Attainment levels up in Suffolk schools

· Suffolk “First” to extend better broadband programme

· UK’s first youth employment centre opening soon at Fraser House, Ipswich

· County council pledge to tackle mental health

· Key improvements in safeguarding children praised

· Suucess for first ever Suffolk skills show

· Suffolk’s blue light partnership awarded nearly £5million in funding
Cllr Burroughes stressed the importance of early engagement with the Local Plan (see (iii) below) and encouraged councillors to re-visit the Parish Plan as this can become a useful tool for influencing decisions.
He informed the meeting that Stage 1 of the building work at Mills Meadows had been completed and that residents were moving in.  Given the recent media reports of concerns regarding the company Care UK, he urged anyone with concerns to inform him and he would pass these on.

He informed the meeting that he could assist with funding for certain road markings to deter vehicles from speeding.

Finally, Cllr Burroughes offered some of his locality budget for improvements to the village.  After some discussion it was agreed that this money be offered to the Village Hall for possibly drainage and re-surfacing work.  Cllr Watts will liaise.

(iii) Cllr Lunn reported back from a meeting he attended in September regarding the Local Plan and early engagement.  He reported that both the County and District Councils were at early stages of reviewing the physical limits of villages and were keen to hear local views.  He presented the views of the Parish Council (reference September 9th minutes). He stressed that exclusion of sites from the physical boundaries did not preclude them from consideration in the future. Councillors discussed the type of properties they deemed appropriate for the site along the Laxfield Rd, (affordable housing), and agreed that they would be happy with a small business economic centre at the Dennington Lodge site.  It was agreed that Cllr Lunn would draft a response with revised map.
5.
HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS : The Clerk was pleased to inform the meeting regarding the following:-
Capon’s Green trees – 
i) SCDC will be undertaking reducing the size of the canopy and reshaping away from the power line and cutting back canopy over the highway

ii) the worst location(s) is where the power cables pass through tress located within private properties which are the responsibility of the property owner. However, SCDC have informed UK Power ref: 1553728-H and they will action as they see appropriate
Defective street lighting – repaired

Gravel etc at bottom of Clay Hill –it was reported that the sand had been cleared but  that gravel still remained approx 50m from the junction.  The Clerk will follow this up.
Various drains/gullies – cleared

Frozely Bridge – it was reported that localised flooding occurrs after heavy rain due to ditches/drains being blocked.  The Clerk will follow this up.

Mill House – despite recent work, the problem of flooding and run off ater still remains.  Cllr Wardley will follow this up.

6.
Jubilee Seat   The Chair reported that this had been repaired by Tree Incarnated at no cost to parish. He suggested that it would be good to get some publicity possibly from EADT + photo as it is 80yrs since the original bench was made.  It was agreed this was a good idea and to arrange this for Spring 2015.
7.
CLERK’S REPORT: 
Bank Accounts:


Barclays Accounts are as follows:-


Current Account:
£702.25




Active Saver/ No 2 account:
£9253.45



Active Saver/equipment account: £5332.54

No Cheques signed since last meeting

Cheques agreed and signed at this meeting:

100018
EAAA


£ 50

100019
CAB


£ 50

100020
Parish Church 
£400

100021
Sports Club

£250

100022
Village Hall

£250

100023
Bartram Mowers
£116.81

100024
John Fuller

£ 37

100025
R Hart/salary

£362
100026
P Reeve/grass cutting  £42

100027
D Wright/strimming
     £27
The Clerk reported that the end October saw the end of Education officer at Great Blakenham Recycling Plant.
The clerk reported that advice from LAIS had been received on the following:-
Health and environment – an “informal consultation” concerning the government’s 10yr cycling and walking strategy

Heritage – English heritage to be restructured over next few years with an investment of £88.5 million

Housing- Government’s drive to increase affordable housing, government have set up a fund through which principal local authorities are being encouraged to borrow in order to deliver 10,000 new affordable homes.

Planning – Government is claiming to be the guardian of the green belt against development and declared that local planning authorities must protect the land.  Government has said that thousands of brownfield sites are available and should be prioritised – new guidance has been published. Government states “ local plans are now at the heart of the reformed, democratic planning system, so councils can decide where development should and shouldn’t go in consultation with local people”

This underlines the need for local councils to engage fully with planning authority consultations on the local plan.

Planning, Right to build, neighbourhood planning proposals, planning conditions

Publicity Code

Housing – Government is inviting bids for £200 million of loan funding for homes to be delivered outside London.  Government states the fund will “support working households who have not owned a home before to achieve their aspiration of home ownership through a fixed period of submarket rented housing”
8.
DENNINGTON SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB: Cllr Lunn gave some background to the review and informed the meeting that advice from Suffolk Acre (Community Action Suffolk) had been sought and taken.  There was some discussion as to whether the Sports and Social Club be designated as a charity, but not registered with the charity commission, and therefore as a charity they would be complying with the Charity Commission rules under the Charity Act. Cllr Lunn advised councilors that, as he understood it, members of the club should be classed as trustees and comply with the rules of trusteeship and the Charity Act. 
The meeting instructed the Clerk to seek clarification from Mr R. Horne, (Community Action Suffolk). 
The constitution was accepted subject to the response.

The meeting thanked the Sports and Social Club for the lengthy work they had undertaken on this matter and also for their continued hard work.  The Clerk to write a letter of thanks.
9.
BUDGET:  To confirm the budget for 2015/16 and set the precept

Budget papers had been circulated in advance of the meeting outlining remaining expenditure and spending priorities for 2015/16.  It was agreed to raise the precept by the inflationary figure of 1.5%, setting the precept at £8,325.00.  It was agreed to raise the hourly rate for grass cutting etc to the living wage of £7.85.  It was also agreed to increase donations, and to undertake a variety of refurbishment to village signs, picnic tables and the bus shelter.
10.
CORRESPONDENCE:
(i)
The meeting received a letter of resignation from P.Reeve.  He was thanked for his hard work and grass cutting around the village.  The Council hopes to recruit a replacement by Spring 2015 by advertising on the village website and the 3 noticeboards.
(ii)
The Clerk reported that she had received a telephone call concerning speeding in the village and minor accident at the driveway of Primrose House. The Chair reported that a mobile speed van had been in the village on Friday October 31st and recorded 7 offences.
(iii)
speed enforcement procedure review: The Chair reported that a mobile speed van had been in the village on Friday October 31st and recorded 7 offences. This offence rate is fairly average.  The village is now on the regular enforcement list and the van will visit the village week beginning November 10th. Suffolk Constabulary will inform Cllr Wardley of dates and times and any high speeds recorded. The Clerk will inform (ii) to that effect.
(iv)
pre-planning application advice and charging: The meeting noted that a scale of charging has now come into effect and felt that this might deter small extensions from being built.
(v)
election timescale and costs advice: these were duly noted and costed into the 2015/16 budget.
(vi)
The Clerk reported that she had written to the School, Church and Village Hall outlining the difficulty recently experienced with the school’s intruder alarm ringing for an entire weekend, and the problem contacting keyholders.. The Clerk now holds emergency contact details.
(vii) Cllr Wardley informed the meeting that he had been approached by Framlingham Broadband with a request to speak at the next meeting.  This was agreed.

(viii) The Clerk informed the meeting that Framlingham Town councillors were still keen to attend a meeting to outline the Town/Neighbourhood Plan developments.  (This is despite several previous diary clashes).  It was agreed to invite them to the February meeting and to encourage members of the public to attend.
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DATE OF MEETINGS FOR 2015: the following were agreed
February 16th
May 18th  both AGMs

July 20th
September 14th
November 9th
12.
PUBLIC SESSION: No matters were raised.
Meeting Closed at 9.00
Signed :  




Date:
Clerk: Mrs. Ruth Hart, Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6 LX  01728 685622  hart.ruth1@gmail.com

